MIT/DL Bridge club 2019 meeting notes 1/29/2019

10 Members in attendance

Reviewed and accepted 2018 minutes.

President not present, no report this year.

Treasure report - $763 spent in 2017  $0.74 interest

$157 on supplies

$199 spent on supplies (printing) for IMP Classes A pamphlet has been created eliminating the need for a class book. (which no satisfactory one has been found anyway).

The club was at a small loss for last year, however the numbers were “in the noise’

Bot Fees

· $0.50 for regular games

· $2.50 for special games

46 paid members in 2018 up from 43.

1 extra charity game in 2018 due to clerical error.

Almost all free plays redeemed this year.

Attendance is up. Averaging 6 tables / game. Most attendance increase is from students.

Player of the year Nate Glasser

Club champions Nate Glasser and Paul Wendt

New Business

·  $100 approved for a dongle for the bridge mates.

· The dealing machine may need it’s 10 year service. Shirley will talk to talk to Dean P. to get an estimate.  If it is under $500 then no further approval is needed.

· Voted to use the common game now that we know that we can post results immediately.  Some ACBL wide games may need to wait until 11:30 pm to post results, however that is infrequent enough to not be an issue.

· It was approved to buy new checks.

· Pete’s to transfer to Shirley second person access to bank account.

· As there seems to be no issue with getting rooms, Shirley is to remain an officer of the club.

· A special thank you to Jeff Scott for serving as president for the last year.

Slate of officers

Mark Throop – President

Shirly Dulcey – Director / Membership

James Overly – Secretary

Brian Duran – Treasure

